
July 2025 

MISSION: 

Our mission is to 

Make followers of Jesus who 

Love God, 

Love others 

And change the world 

 

VISION: 

Reaching and nurturing those 

Who don’t know Jesus. 



  

Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
 

At the start of each new year, many of us begin with resolutions: commitments to eat better, spend 
less, exercise more, or finally tackle that lingering project. Then, when Lent rolls around, we often 
give something up: sweets, social media, or bad habits, as a spiritual reset. The first few months of 
the year are often marked by an eagerness to change, improve, and grow. 
 
 

But now, here we are, halfway through the year. How’s it going? 
 
 

Maybe some of those New Year's resolutions have faded into memory. Maybe the discipline of Lent 
gave way to the rhythms of spring and summer. Or maybe life simply got busy, and the focus on 
self-improvement has taken a backseat to daily survival. 
 
 

It’s around this time of year, in the heart of summer and just before the rush of back-to-school, fall 
schedules, and the eventual slide into Thanksgiving and Christmas, that we start to feel the weight 
of it all. The year isn’t over yet, but we can sense its shape. The second half of the year often                   
reveals our cracks: the overcommitments, the clutter, the weariness, the regrets. 
 
 

So here’s a thought: what if we made a mid-year resolution? Not as a reaction to failure, but as a 
recommitment to the journey of becoming. As people of faith, we don’t just believe in improve-
ment, we believe in transformation. John Wesley, the founder of the Methodist movement, taught 
that the Christian life is not a one-time decision but a lifelong process. He called it sanctification, 
the ongoing work of God’s grace in us as we are shaped more and more into the image of Christ. 
Wesley believed we were always moving on toward perfection, always growing in love, always              
becoming more holy, more humble, more whole. This isn’t about perfectionism, it’s about purpose. 
 
 

What if this summer, instead of coasting through the rest of the year, we leaned in? What if we 
asked ourselves, "Where is God still trying to grow me? Where is the Spirit nudging me to love 
more deeply, forgive more fully, or trust more completely?" 
 
 

A mid-year resolution might look like: 
• Recommitting to daily prayer or Scripture reading 

• Letting go of a grudge or habit that’s kept you stuck 

• Saying “no” to hurry and “yes” to Sabbath 

• Choosing to serve in a new ministry or outreach 
• Rebuilding a relationship that needs healing 
 
 

By the time January comes around, we don’t need to start from scratch. We’ll already be in motion, 
already being shaped by grace, already walking the road toward holiness. As Wesley once said, "By 
salvation I mean not barely deliverance from sin, but a renewal of our souls after the image of 
God." Let’s not wait for a new year to begin the work of becoming everything he created us to be. 
 

Blessings, 
Pastor Dan 
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Meetings are the fourth Tuesday  
 of the month, 7:00 p.m.   

July 
 

Galatians: Freedom in Christ 
 

June 29 
Freedom Through the Gospel 

Galatians 1:1-10 
 

July 6 
Children of Faith 

Galatians 2:15-21, 3:23-29 
 
 

July 13 
Freedom to Live by the Spirit 

Galatians 5:1, 13-17, 22-26 
 

July 20 
Freedom to Serve 
Galatians 6:1-10 

 
In The Garden 

 
July 27 

In the Beginning 
Genesis 1:1-4, 26-31 

 
August 3 

Paradise Lost 
Genesis 2:7, 8,16-18, 3:1 

American Red Cross Blood Drive at St Marks  

Thursday, July 24, 2025.  

 

It will take place in the DOCK from 11:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.   

There is an urgent shortage. If you are able, please                
sign up to donate.  

 

Go to redcrossblood.org to register. 



ST Marks has purchased 40 tickets  

in the hopes that you will bring  

the whole family and join us  

for a fun day at the Allen County Fair 

 followed by the Lauren Daigle concert! 

Tickets are available on our website 

stmarksfindlay.org/events 

 

Experience the JOY  

of attending a  

Christian Concert  

with your family. 

 

 





 

Yay! 
A New Directory! 



 

“Those we love  

 don’t go away, 

They walk beside us           

 every day, 

Unseen, unheard,                   

 but  always near,  

Still loved, still missed   

 and very dear. 

  
      -Alex MacLean 



Elbow Pasta 
Bowtie Pasta 
Egg Noodles 

Rotini 
Medium Shells 

Cream of Chicken 
Cream of Mushroom 

Cream of Celery 
Tomato Soup 

Beef & Chicken Broths 

July and August donation requests for the big black barrel 

 

**********************************************************************

 

The recipe for July is Chicken Noodle Casserole 

Ingredients needed for the 28 needy families: 28 cans Cream of 

Mushroom Soup, 28 x 32 oz Chicken Broth, 28 cans of chicken,   

28—1 lb boxes of spaghetti and 28 cans of mixed vegetables. 

Please drop off by Sunday, July 20. 

Also, we will be packing the bags on Monday, July 21 at 5:00 PM if 

anyone would like to help. 

The Recipe for August is Pasta & Sauce 

Ingredients needed are: 15 oz cans of tomato sauce 
 

 

City Mission is a No Wrong Door Agency that provides referral 
services to any community member in need and serves as a 

safe harbor during inclement weather, natural disaster,                      
or emergency. The following services are always available                    

to anyone in the community in need. 

• Lunch Noon—1:00 pm Served 365 days/year 

• Dinner: 5—6:00 pm  Served 365 days/year 

• Bottled water is distributed during high temperatures. 

Follow them on Facebook for the 

most up-to-date information on 

what’s for lunch and dinner, and 

what supplies are especially in need. 

The United Women in Faith would like to thank                

everyone who participated in the recycling of crayons. 

Almost 40 pounds of crayons were saved from the                  

landfill where they would not have deteriorated.                  

Tina Aisel took them to Staples in Bowling Green 

where they accept all sorts of office supplies to be  

Recycled: crayons, pens, printer cartridges, etc. 



 

 
The choir takes a break from rehearsals and                 

Sunday performances during the summer, 

and so it falls upon our dear Kathy Newell 

to provide “Special Music” each Sunday. 

She will do a lot of singing herself,                      

but if you or someone you know would like 

to come on a Sunday morning and sing                    

or play a piece of Christian music,                       

I promise they will find a                          

kind and enthusiastic audience. 

 

  



 
 
               GRIEF SHARE NEWS 
 
         August 6th at 10:00 AM,  
               GriefShare is going to 50 North. 
          We will lead a one time 2 hour class for  
             The Loss of Spouse 
                     This addresses only the loss of a spouse and is a good                                            

 introduction to the Grief Share program. 
                             Call 50 North to register by July 30th...419-423-8496. 
                       The cost is $7.00 for a book you will take home. 

 
Please share this information with your friends and family. 

 
Our next 13 week session of Grief Share is Aug 20—Nov 12.  

This is for all types of loss of a loved one. 
 

If you have questions, call Linda Colwell, 419-423-3951 

 

 

Thank you notes from  

Super Service Saturday. 



                                        ST. MARKS UNITED METHODIST CHURCH   

                                        2025 FINANCIAL UPDATE AS OF 06/30/2025   

     

 1.       2025 ACTUAL GENERAL GIVING VERSUS 2025 GENERAL ACTUAL EXPENSES    

    

  
Year To 

Date  

  6/30/2025  

 Actual General Giving Received through 06/30/2025 $318,607   

 Actual General Expenses Paid through 06/30/2025 ($284,751)  

 
  Subtotal YTD Actual General Giving More Than Actual General Expenses Paid through 
06/30/2025 $33,856   

 
NOTE:  In Order to Meet Our 2025 100% Apportionments Commitment, St. Marks UMC 
Needs to Pay $30,400 by 12/31/2025. ($15,299)  

   YTD Actual General Giving More than Actual General Expenses Paid through 06/30/2025 $18,557   

     

 
Total 2025 General Operating Budget is $612,900.  $11,787 is needed weekly to cover 
operating expenses.   

 
The average weekly General giving through 06/30/2025 was $12,254.  This was over by 
$467 as of 06/30/2025.   

    

 

* Total 2025 West Ohio Conference & Maumee River District Apportionments Commit-
ments at 100% is $58,299.  We have paid 48% of the $58,299 towards our West Ohio 
Conference & Maumee River District Apportionments ($15,299 from General Fund & 
$12,600 from Missions Fund. Total Paid $27,899), so our unpaid Apportionment balance 
as of 06/30/2025 is $30,400.   

    

    

 2.                  2025 ACTUAL MISSION GIVING VERSUS 2025 MISSION BUDGET NEEDS    

    

  
Year To 

Date  

  6/30/2025  

 Actual Mission Giving Received through 06/30/2025 $17,921   

 Mission Giving Required for 2025 Mission Budget Needs through 06/30/2025 $13,988   

   YTD Actual Mission Giving More Than 2025 Mission Budget Needs $3,933   

    

 
Total 2025 Mission Budget is $28,000.  $538 is needed weekly and $7,000 is needed per 
quarter.   

 Payments: Q1 $8,000, Q2 $8,800.  Total Paid Year to Date: $16,800.   

    

    




